CARA Spring Meeting
August 27, 2022
10:00 AM
Those Present: Scott O’Connell, Sue Tenney, Brittany & Eddie Galvin, Bob Scott, John & Patricia Terreault, Dan Bouchard, Carlie Parillo, Mal Scott, Mary Scott, Anthony Sarracino, Bob Monk, Dan Williams, Tony Rainha, Elsa & Bob Johnson, Andrea & Bill Powers, Peter & Nancy Beeley, Glenn & Donna Huot, Lorraine Finnegan, John McCarron, Glenn Pinckney, Elenn & Pete Rawlings, Bob DeNoble, Ken & Casey Melinda, Paul & Susan Thompson, Felicia & Frank Rooney, Dan & Terry Buggy, Tammy Scott, Cynthia & Nolan Manning, Noopy & Dave DeRose, Kyle & Mary McNamara, Dan Willey, Mary Ellen Chase, Mike Tenney, Jerry Quinn, Bill Madigan, Kevin & Audrey Hogan, Eugeni Sycheva, Karen & Paul Bemis, Sandra Smith, Wes Chadwick, Sue Chadwick, Joe & Donna Chisholm, Judy Coll
The meeting was called to order by President Joe Chisholm at 10:06 a.m. Joe Chisholm talked about the August letter being sent out and welcomes everyone. Joe talks about how it has been a great summer with events and beach projects that have occurred.  He continues to explain that the docks and mooring amenity managers were able to rotate everyone in who expressed interest this summer.  He thanked everyone here for everything and to the amenity managers for all they have done.
Joe asks if any new member are present at the Fall meeting. Eugeni Sycheva introduces himself and gives a background of where he is from, when he came to America, and a little bit about himself. He purchased Barbara Goodicks house. We welcome him and his family to our community. 

Joe lets everyone know the items on the agenda for today’s meeting.

The minutes from the spring 2022 meeting were approved unanimously.

Treasurer - Sue Tenney  Shared: Published on the website is the fall financial statement, paper copies are available if needed. This year the collected dues and fees totaled $24,015. We have one outstanding due that we hope to collect soon. We have had a lot of projects to the beach that are reflected in the fall financial statements. Some of these projects include tree work, hand rails, and the electrical pole. Sue shares that the new electrical work has already shown a reduction in the electrical bill due to this work. We have also had many social activities this summer. All of this totals to $28,900. Included in this is the rough assessments to work on the drainage, for work  on the road, and the AED box that will be relocated and placed in a more common area.  This does also include the fall clean up of the grounds. The docks, moorings, and PWC’s are all on track as expected to be. 
There were no questions for the treasurer at this time. 
The Motion to accept Sues report was approved unanimously. 
Boats – Bob Scott Shares: This summer we had full moorings and docks. With the help from Paul Thompson, we have purchased new bumpers for the dock. Please have your boats out for Columbus day.
There were no questions for the Boats at this time. 
PWCs – Glenn Huot Shares: Everything went well, all are good.
There were no question for PWC’s at this time. 
Events – Brittany Galvin Shares: It was another great summer of events. Many events will be coming back next year, include the popular corn hole, wine tasting, and trivia. Brittany thanks the association for all the additional help in setting up, executing, and cleaning up the events. All the help makes it much easier. If anyone has any ideas/suggestions, please talk with Brittany or send an email to events@camelotacres.org.
Joe reminds everyone that the pot Luck will be next Saturday at 5:00 p.m. on the beach. Please bring an item to share if you wish to participate. 

Small Boats - Liz Miller Shares: There will be some changes for next year of how we assign boats. Our racks currently have the potential to have 240 small boats so it is important to ensure boats are placed accurately and safely. In the past we have tried to have people write names on small boats, but they eventually rub off due to the water. To help with this we will purchase stickers that are waterproof to identify which small boat belongs to which member. The stickers will be given out once your payment for this amenity has been sent to the treasurer.  This will ensure that each member on the amenity has the accurate number of boats on their assigned spot. Liz shares that we are going to try to keep paddleboards to the top spots, unless there is a reason for further accommodations.  Liz also shares that she will be needing the dimensions (length and width) of each small boat. There will be a tape measurer down there for members to gather this information. Please send your dimensions to Liz at smallboats@camelotacres.org. 
Liz shares that she will be sending out an email later this week with more details about small boats and the information she is looking to gather.  Question on children boats was raised; officers will review.

Beach - Joe Chisholm speaks on behalf of John Kaplafka: Joe talks about the undergrown pipe that leads to the water splitting  this winter and we plan to look further at fixing that. He also shares the concern of the erosion occurring on the road. We hope to do a major scrape of the swale to clean it all out. Currently it is also causing some of the stairs to encroach into the swale. We are estimating $10,000 for thisc work, but it could be much lower or higher. We will need to wait on some estimates for this work by different companies. Joe also shares that the two flags will be replaced that are currently on the flagpole. 
Questions/Comments for beach:
Glenn Pinckney – Shares that something to put on John’s radar is the potential of doing another sand bag projects for the small beach area by the small boats. We have had a great outcome from the past project and doing this in this area may help with the amount of rocks we have in that water. 

Joe agrees that this is something we should certainly consider and also adds that when talking with John Miller the state allows 10 yards every 6 years to increase the sand on the beach. This might be another idea to consider for the sand on the beach. 
Joe thanks John Miller for raking the beach to help keep it in great condition.

Website -Dan Bouchard shares: The webpage will be moved to new hosting service. This will occur in September. This needs to be done in September as our current one expires in October. There will be a disruption of service when this occurs. Go to website now if you need to print anything to avoid the possibility of not being able to access. Dan will send out email prior to this occurring and another email once it comes back on. 
Dan has gotten a lot of updated addresses, all of those have been taken care of and is now up to date on the website.
Dan encourages all members to check the website to ensure email is accurate. If you are not getting the emails, check your SPAM folders.

Scott O’Connell speaks about the deed of the property where Frosty’s once was. Scott is looking for help regarding locating a consent decree document that was executed years ago between CARA and Ralph Shackett.  Our hope is to locate and get this recorded with the County of Grafton so that future buyers will understand the Frosty’s site is no longer part of CARA or able to share in its’ amenities.

Lockers: Craig Tanguay shares:  There have been many conversation at the beach about possibly adding another building on the upper third grass layer near the drainage area. Originally, we thought we could add it on the second, but this is not a possibility. It is possible that if we  get a locker building up there that it could fit about 6 lockers on one side, and then possibly on the other side add another 6 to 10 lockers should we decide to do half lockers. This may help with the challenges of sharing lockers. Craig reiterates that there is a lot of talk about this, but assures the community that nothing has been fully proposed yet. We are in the stage of looking to hear from people for ideas. Some things to consider if we are going to build another locker, do we want to make it so its maintenance free such as doing vinyl siding. If we did this for the new one, then the conversation comes up that we possibly plan to update the existing lockers on the surface level slowly over time.  
There is currently 12 people on the wait list for lockers. He shares that if we build the one up top, we would get enough space for all 12 of these requests. Other than the potential to build another locker unit, there is nothing else on the locker agenda as of now. We are going to be in a holding pattern in terms of maintenance for the current lockers until a decision is made about what to do about another potential locker if this is what the community agrees upon.  Please send any ideas/thoughts/suggestions to Craig Tanguey at lockers@camelotacres.org.

Questions/Comments for lockers:
Lorraine Finnigan – If people want to see what it could look like – Craig put stakes up there and Wayne and Lorraine spray painted up there to create a visual of what the options could look like. The access to these new potential lockers would be to travel up existing stairs and then add another set of stairs to get to third level where the rock wall currently stands.
Charlie Parillo  – Why do you have to limit building to 24 ft.
A: We are limited as to what we have for distance up there, originally it was slanted. There is also the drainage ditch to account for. Steps will have to be built where the current rock wall is so this will tap into the area we have to build also. 

Susan Thompson – Why do we need new steps? Could an option be to use the current steps we have that lead up to the upper level?
A: That is certainly possible, and something to consider

Mike Tenney- If we build a new locker building, would this give every lot owner an actual locker? Would this now make this no longer an amenity, but something that everyone got once owning in CARA?
A: No,  We currently have 64 lockers, and there are 97 lots, which leaves 33 members without lockers.        We don’t anticipate the next demand cycle to exceed 12 to 16 lockers, which is well short of the 1 locker per member ratio. 

Bruce Dorner – There are a number of lockers which have not been opened for more than a year, has anyone reached out to those members to see if they would be willing to part with their locker?
A: unfortunately, its kind of opening a can of worms as these people who got the locker 15-20 years ago they paid for them. It’s theirs to do as they wish. 
Bruce Dorner – These people may not remember or care so it may be worth reaching out.
A: We could visit that and will consider. 
Sue Tenney – What if we sent out an email to all lockers owners just stating that they have one, giving reminders, and mentioning that there is an option to get rid of the locker you have if you wish or to change to a half locker if that is a better fit for your needs now. 
Mary Ellen Chase– People who are not using their current locker often may be willing to transition into a half locker.
A:Half lockers pose trouble as they are always rotating as often times people want a half and then get to offered a full and quickly transition. This causes people in half locker to get new locker mates often. 
Craig would like to possibly do something in the spring, get a handle on it and get some prices to the community. Do we got the more inexpensive route or do we do a longer lasting material? 

Frank  Rooney – When do we stop building and adding on and adding on? 
A: I don’t know, do we continue to build until everyone gets one, do we call it quits right now and keep as is. Something to consider.
Frank Rooney – Maybe it is a good idea to possibly put a deadline on it so a stopping point is planned for.
Sue Chadwick – You have been asking for comments about all the different variables. Could we send you our thoughts or do a survey to collect the whole community’s opinions on this topic?
A: Yes, please send opinions/comments/suggestions to Craig at lockers@camelotacres.org
Paul Bemis – It would be a good idea to possibly create a subcommittee to present information in the spring and then hash it out that way to spread out the responsibility.
Mal Scott – Do we need to contact abutters; Will they have any impact to their property or views? Are we allowed to do this with the building being close to these property lines? 
A: We do not believe there would be any interference. We would need to be 15 feet from property line which we would be if we built it where we have it staked out currently. 
Joe Chisholm makes the following suggestions. To move us forward we can start by polling the waiting list to see if their interest is in a full or half locker. We will also reach out to those who have lockers currently in some manner to ensure no one wants to give one up or transition to a half locker. Our hope is that next year we will be able to get more clarity with prices and design.  Please email lockers@camelotacres.org to share ideas or thoughts about this discussion point. 
Joe Chisholm shares that the other idea that came to John Kaplafka was to have a pavilion up there. They have marked out the size of what this would look like so you can have a visual if interested in taking a look. 
Elsa Johnson– Would any of these suggestions infringe on the three properties?
A: No, there would be no impact on the view and we would be far enough away. 

Joe welcomes up Glenn Pinkney to speak on behalf of the nominating committee which included Glenn Pinckney, Paul Thompson, and Mary Chase. The nominating committee would like to put forward Joe Chisholm and Scott O’Connell for another term. The motion to accept the president and vice president was approved unanimously.

Joe Chisholm then directs the conversation to the new business of the Pontoons. He reminds community that today is primarily just a discussion. Background of this is that we now have more pontoons than ever. Rules that are in place go decades back. Joe Chisholm asked Paul Thompson, Scott O’Connell, and Bob Scott to talk to our previously used vendors to see if we can put more pontoons on the dock. These three member were asked to solely investigate to see if we could do this. 
From their discussions, it was suggested that if we do this, it will be important to be thoughtful of where to place the pontoons, closer to the shore is best. It was also suggested to add reinforcements to strengthen the dock.
The purpose of bringing this up to the communities’ attention is simply just to have a proactive discussion as we have a lot of pontoons who will be coming up on the dock list. This is an association decision as it is a by-law. The proposal is the alter the by-law by removing three sentences that are currently stated in Section regarding pontoons.  
The motion to accept the proposal to put into discussion is approved unanimously.

Pontoon discussion :
Scott O’Connell – everything the subcommittee looked at was just structural, and the need to add additional bracing will be needed if we move forward to allow more pontoons as they are like kites with their biminis. It is also known that most damage comes from pontoons that hit other boats.
· We would also need the dock master to have control over what type of buffering and tying would be required to ensure 
· This is just the start of a discussion, but if we move forward with changes to this by-law, there will be other details to ensure safety and security.
Mike Tenney – Was the procedure to bring the By-Law change done to be talked about at this meeting with prior notice and 10 members signing the document?
A: Yes we had  the paperwork out and had 10 signatures
Mal Scott – I’m think about the storms that come down this lake – will this affect where boats are placed? It will be important to consider the storms we get when making this decision.
· A:Thinking about putting some limitations on it as to what slips they can access 
· A:Tighter to shore you have less of that swing 

Bob Scott adds– one of the considerations they made was to be careful of the storms. Storms could raise many challenges with pontoons on there.
Charlie Parillo – Explains that when this by-law was made, non-pontoon boats were not as wide. Present day, however, non-pontoon boats are very similar in widths as a typical pontoon, about 8’6”. To deny someone access to a slip because the boat is a pontoon I think would be unfair considering you could have 2 other non-pontoon boats just as wide. I think we need to revisit the bylaws and make it inclusive of pontoons.
· A: Joe – manufactures try to get more room on boat by getting more beam, when looking at familiar brands, all are about the same width as a typical pontoon boats. All boats are getting wider and manufaturers are going up to 8-6 (above 8-6 requires additional transportation costs). To expect that we will have boats under 8ft is not realistic as this is how all boats are being made.
Glenn Pinkney- I personally think the language should stay as is. All the reason stated is why all three spots were selected. I did some research on the width of boats. I think its more problematic with the cost of reinforcing the dock. The cost associated to this changes would be opening a can of worms by bringing these pontoons boats on the dock. They are great, but they are a different type of boat that maneuvers differently. We would be putting much more pressure on our amenity manager if we added this. Additionally, you don’t want a fiberglass boat next to a pontoon. If a pontoon boat comes into a slip next to a fiberglass boat it will cause much more damage. In my opinion, they are a different animal and we should stay with the language as is.
Dan Williams-I think we are confusing some things here. We need to define the width as a lot of boats are similar. If we do anything, we should define the width limit just like we have the length limit in the bylaws. 
Bruce Dorner- Without comment to pro or con – my thoughts for consideration: if there are to be more boats of this type on the dock, should there be a rule on the dock that all boats should drop the Bimini when on the dock as that’s the big issue when they are catching the wind. Secondly, would it make any sense to say enough with the pontoon boats on the dock, should all the pontoons boats be on the mooring field?
Gerry Quinn – As his name was approaching the dock list, it was said you can’t put pontoons on the boat, so he got a deck boat. It serves two purposes, pontoon and motor boat. To what Bruce said, my pontoon is a permanent Bimini, it would be extremely challenging for me to have to remove this every time. I’m not opposed or for as I’m already on the dock, but something will have to be done so we can accommodate what’s happening. 

Dan Willey- What about the idea of putting two pontoons next to each other, so this avoids them banging against fiberglass boats.
Bill Dowey – It’s been 25 years since we have had any change with DES who manage the lake. Could we possibly go back to DES and ask for an extension of the dock by 6 ft. DES has made changes on other parts of the lake.
Paul Thompson – response to Bill Dowey – Opinion is that it is a mistake to bring it up to DES and may actually cause more trouble for us.
Joe Chisholm– We will put this out to a vote, some of the suggestions made here will all be considered. It’s a good time say do we keep as is or are changes needed to be made.
Bruce Dorner– In the spring, will this be an up and down vote to eliminate the 3 sentences suggested?
Joe Chisholm Responds – In spring the vote would be to just strike out the three sentence that were sent out. We may have a beam question or other things to consider later on.

Dan Bouchard- The questions I have is how do we accommodate the next person on the list who has a pontoon boat? Does that person need to wait for one of the pontoon slips to become available?
Joe Chisholm responds- let’s see what happens with the three sentence removal of the bylaw first and then deal with the other questions later if we need to. It wasn’t until last year where the three pontoon boats are now filled. 

Scott O’Connell –Scott shares that when Dan Williams came up next on the list for a dock slip, it provoked the question of what do we do as the next person in line has a pontoon. It was shared that 8’ 6” is the legal travel for an item to be trailered and not considered a wide load. There will not be a boat wider than 8’6”.

Dan Williams – Can you clarify – I though the bylaws stated “as the next one becomes available”.
Scott O’Connell – The language is not very clear as it can be interpreted differently. It wasn’t intended to state you get the exact slip that comes available. There was a brief discussion of desirable/less desirable spaces.
People are reading this language differently. Do you get the slip that comes open or are we able to transfer? These are all questions that need to be discussed in the future 
Joe Chisholm -  Dan Williams had conditional acceptance as once we decide what we do with the pontoon may determine what type of boat he places, or if he passes on the dock and it goes to next on list (Madigan; note that Williams would not be considered as having accepted and then moved off so that he maintains his place on the wait list).  If pontoons are not approved, he will have up to one year to place a boat (supply chain willing). We didn’t want to penalize anyone as we work through this. 
Mal Scott – Another thing to consider is where the swim line is and the boat length. 
Joe Chisholm – Thank you everyone for all your thoughts and your contributions to the discussion, we wanted to collect more information on that and we will put it up for more discussion and vote in the spring on the issue.
Bill Dowey – I’m interested in the notion of a concrete pad up on the third level for various games for children to play. 
Dan Bouchard – I doubt we would get acceptance from state to see if we would get a concrete pad this close to the lake.

The meeting was then adjourned at 11:23

Respectfully Submitted
Brittany Galvin, Secretary 




